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Dear Parents,










20th May 2016
Crucial Crew - Year 6
Our children attended an afternoon information session at the Barnabus Centre on how to stay safe.

NSPCC Workshops - Years 5 and 6

These workshops were a follow-up from our assembly on how to keep safe in today’s world.

NSPCC Sponsorship

The final day for returning sponsorship money to school is Monday 23rd May.

Mini Tennis Competition

On a lovely summer’s day last week, two Year 3 and 4 teams from Northgate entered the annual inter-schools tennis competition at our 'local' club.  The event was mainly designed for children who were relatively new to the game - to encourage them to take up the sport more seriously.  Although neither team progressed beyond the first stage of the competition, they all gave it their best shot, successfully battling their nerves and were a real credit to the school.  Thank you to Mr MacDonald who went along with the children.

Cricket

Last Monday we send our A and B teams to a Cricket fixture at Summercroft Primary.  Both teams gave of their best, however, lost their games.  On Wednesday they had a chance to win it round but, due to bad weather, the fixture was cancelled.

Football

Our teams played against St Joseph’s and High Wych this week. The A team won 3-1 against St Josephs and the B team lost 8-1 against High Wych.  Both teams made a fantastic effort; the B team never gave up and were rewarded with a goal.  Thank you to Mr MacDonald who accompanied the teams. 
Class 12 - Mindfulness Session
We are very grateful to Mr Foorde, a parent, who came in this week to work with Class 12.  He showed the children how to relax and mediate and then took them through a guided mediation session which proved very relaxing!

Year 6 Concert

We are looking for the following donated items for our Concert: Fur fabric material (in beard colours), a Rubber duck, a plastic garden gnome and an ‘Asda’ carrier bag! Thank you.
BS North Schools Sponsorship Consultation

You are invited to a consultation event hosted by Herts & Essex Multi-Academy Trust, here at Northgate, on Wednesday 8th June from 2.30pm until 7.00pm.   There will be an opportunity to ask questions. Presentations will take place at 2.45pm, 5.00pm and 6.45pm. 

Year 4 Cake Sale

Well done to the girls in Class 8 who worked hard to bake cakes for their sale this morning.  They raised £191.02 for St Clare’s Hospice and everyone enjoyed them very much!

Class 6 Swimming Lessons

Class 6 will have swimming lessons after half term.  Can I please remind parents to return the permission forms as soon as possible.  We are also short of parent/grandparent volunteers to walk to the pool and would be grateful for help on the rota.  Thank you.

Year 5 Animal Experience - Monday

Just a reminder for parents who have returned their permission slips to also pay their contribution of £4.35 on Wisepay.  Thank you.

Red, White and Blue Day!

To celebrate The Queen’s 90th Birthday, we would like the children to come to school wearing red, white and blue on Friday 10th June.

Sainsbury’s Vouchers

Thank you to everyone for the vouchers sent in so far.  We will be collecting them until 8th July.  Volunteers to count the vouchers would be appreciated by Mrs Godfrey, PE Co-ordinator.  Thank you.

School Dinner Payments
The cost of school dinners until the end of the Summer term will be as follows (this takes into account the Inset day). 

Please note Year 6 parents:  Please do not pay until you receive a ‘Charge Forecast’ letter next week.
Per day


Every Day

Wed and Fri

Wed or Fri

£2.30


£78.20


£32.20


£16.10

Wisepay is the preferred method of payment; you can pay via the Northgate School website.  All dinner monies must be paid in advance either weekly or half-termly.  For information about Free School Meals, or to apply, go to www.hertsdirect.org/freeschoolmeals. 
Community News
Allycats Musical Theatre for Kids 








Allycats is running a free taster class on Saturday 25th June 2016 from 10.00 until 12.00 at Northgate School for 7 – 11 year olds so children can experience a typical class of singing, dancing and acting that makes Allycats so special.   In September they will be casting their next show, Boogie Wonderland, which will be performed next May so go along and join in the fun. Classes are run at Northgate School, during term time on Saturdays at either 9.30 – 11.30 or 12.00 – 2.00 at a cost of just £13.00 per week.
Their show, Boogie Wonderland, is about 4 orphans who embark on an exciting adventure on what seems to be a very ordinary go-kart that suddenly takes flight like Chitty Chitty Bang Bang, with the children on board.  Packed with a whole host of well-known songs, past and present, with solos for everyone and a very funny script written especially for Allycats by Cath Dickerson and Ali Akhurst, offering speaking parts for all the cast - Boogie Wonderland is a show that every child will want to play a part in.   Take a look at the website www.allycats.net to discover more. Contact Cath Dickerson on 07736 972520 to book a place for your child at Allycats.

Have you got talent? -  Children 11 years and over

Grove Cottage live is where you get the chance to showcase your talents while helping raise money for Grove Cottage.

Friday 1st July at the Bishop’s Stortford Hight School.  For information contact Natalie Trapmore on 0787 647 8717 or natalie@mencapgrovecottage.org by Tuesday 7th June.  Auditions may be required.

Bishop’s Stortford Rugby Club Summer Camp

For boys and girls at Bishop’s Stortford Rugby Club £25 per day.  For further details please contact tom@ccsportscoaching.co.uk or Marcus@ccsportscoaching.co.uk or call Tom on 07854 097 156 or visit www.bsrfc.co.uk 
BBC Antiques Roadshow Filming at Audley End House and Gardens

Thursday 26th May 9.30am until 4.30pm - Free entry - No ticket required.  Take along your treasured objects and priceless stories.  Join Fiona Bruce and the experts for a great day out.  www.bbc.co.uk/antiquesroadshow 

Yours sincerely,
L Hotson

Headteacher


